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Dear Parent / Carer, 
 
Years 2, 3 and 4 enjoyed their 
creative workshops linked to their 
curriculum topics. The children 
enjoyed learning through role 
play and drama activities. We are 
so lucky that the PTA part funded 
these enrichment activities. 
 
Thank you to all the children for 
doing jobs at home in order to 
replace the smarties in their 
tubes with coins. The total raised 
from this fundraiser was a 
massive £479. Year One was the 
overall class winners and will 
enjoy their prize of lovely home -
made cakes later this week. The 
recent Valentine’s Disco 
organised by the PTA raised an 
amazing £537. These much 
needed funds will go towards 
future enrichment activities in 
school in the future. 
 
I hope that the Reception parents 
enjoyed their ‘Stay & Play’ 
session last Tuesday morning 
which focussed on activities to 
support the development of fine 
motor skills. Thank you for joining 
us. 
 
Our Junior Gymnastics Team is 
working hard to learn their 
routines in preparation for their 
competition in April. 
 
Staff will be writing to parents this 
week regarding Parents’ Evening 
appointments for next Monday 
and Tuesday. Please check your 
child’s bag this communication. 
 
I welcome Paul Tarne and Kate 
Rawlings-Brown as the newly 
elected Parent Governors as they 
take up their new positions on the 
Governing Body. I am meeting 
with a working group of 
Governors this Friday afternoon 
to consider the strategic direction 
of the school over the next 5 
years. If you have any 
suggestions or would like to 
contribute to the discussions 
please feel free to contact me or 
speak to one of the Parent 
Governors. 
 
Damien Stenson 
Headteacher 
 
 

 
 

Golden Certificates for the 
week ending 09/03/2018 

Reception ~ Luke Armstrong 
Year 1 ~ Grace Elvidge 
Year 2 ~ Luke Lomas 
Year 3 ~ Freddie Knight 
Year 4 ~ Anya Clayton 
Year 5 ~ Theo Hoskins 
Year 6 ~ Bailey Johnson 
All these pupils gave 100% in 
their studies last week. 
 

 
 

 
 
Good to be Green week 
ending 09/03/2018 

Reception ~ Leila Chown 
Year 1 ~ Sanah Morris 
Year 2 ~ Amelie Abel 
Year 3 ~ Alfie Rawlings-Brown 
Year 4 ~ Connie Timmins 
Year 5 ~ Luca Fasciato 
Year 6 ~ Mia Smith 
Well done to all children who 
keep the Golden Rules all week 
and whose names are entered 
in the class raffle.  
 
 

 

 
 
Winning House 

Mallory with 267 House Points, 
Green 262, Griffin 260 and 
Wilfrid 250. 
Well done to Mallory!  
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
Attendance week ending 
09/03/2018 

Reception ~ 96.29% 
Year 1 ~ 96.62% 
Year 2 ~ 96.95% 
Year 3 ~ 96.08% 
Year 4 ~ 96.40% 
Year 5 ~ 97.26% 
Year 6 ~ 95.86% 
Well done to Year Two and Year 
Five, our Key Stage 1 and 2 class 
attendance winners. 
 
 

 
 
VIP’s this week 

Our VIP’s this week wearing the red 
sweatshirts will be: 
Reception ~ Edward Hargreaves 
Year 1 ~ Easkey Finn 
Year 2 ~ Harry Gallagher 
Year 3 ~ Olly Rowlinson 
Year 4 ~ Ted Baker 
Year 5 ~ Daisy Carroll 
Year 6 ~ Maya McNiven  
 
 

 
 
Midday Vacancies 

We have a number of Midday 
Vacancies in school, including 
casual / supply positions to cover 
absences. If this is something you or 
a family member or a neighbour 
might like to consider please pop 
into school to find out more.  
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KS1 Lunchtime Golden Table 

The Infant winners for last week 
were: 
Reception ~ Luke Armstrong 
Year 1 ~ Isabella Baxter 
Year 2 ~ Phoebe Hoskins 

 
 

 
World Book Day 

The children all looked amazing 
in their Adventurer costumes for 
World Book Day celebrations last 
Wednesday. Thank you to all the 
parents who helped their children 
with this day. 
Prizes were awarded for the best 
costumes as follows: 
 
Reception ~ Ellen Jones 
                 ~ Nat Kirkwood 
Year 1      ~ Pippa Rowlinson 
                 ~ Easkey Finn 
Year 2      ~ Rosalie Tarne 
                 ~ Connie Hobin-Nolan 
Year 3      ~ Katie Campbell 
                ~ Oscar Denton 
Year 4      ~ Ella O’Donoghue 
                ~ Ava Kaberry 
Year 5     ~ Theo Hoskins 
                ~ Luca Fasciato 
Year 6     ~ Isabella Maloney 
                ~ Halle Donnison   

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

PTA NEWS 
 

Information and order forms for 
the Bingo & Curry Night on Friday 
23

rd
 March went home last week. 

Please order your tickets by the 
20

th
 March. Hope to see you 

there! 

 

MOPS NEWS 
 
Mothering Sunday was very 
much on the children’s minds last 
week when they got under way 
designing their cards with love. 
 
MOPS was also turned into the 
‘Jewellery Hub’ of Cheshire when 
the children began producing 
their “FABERGE” eggs in time for 
Easter. Their enthusiasm was 
heartening as they carefully 
crafted their “jewelled” 
eggs........and the results are 
“sparkling”! For those children 
who have not yet had a chance to 
do this craft we will continue 
again this week. 
 
Running alongside this we shall 
be making bunny baskets which 
the children have enjoyed doing 
in the past. 
 
Our annual police visits will take 
place over the next three weeks 
with the first session this Tuesday 
13th March, talking to the 
children about internet safety. 
 
We also have several cookery 
sessions booked with a local 
company, “Speckled Hen.” 
Hopefully, although not yet 
confirmed, the first will be during 
the last week of term. We will be 
making Easter biscuits from a 
very old English recipe. To tie in 
with Easter, the biscuits will be 
made in threes to represent the 
holy trinity. 
 
Mrs Eadie will be working with 
those early years children who 
would like to play board games. 
The children really enjoy the 
games which help with their 
number recognition, matching, 
maths and key words......but in a 
play based way. 
 
For any parents interested in their 
child attending MOPS please ring 
Margaret Hargreaves on 0775 
9563603. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


